LAMAR R-1 HEALTH SERVICES 

202 W. 7th. Lamar, MO 64759

Diana Ball, BSN, RN, Health Services Coordinator, High School/LCTC
Kim Howarth, LPN, Middle School
Sheena Brooks, LPN, West Elementary
Nina White, LPN, East Primary
January 26, 2023
Dear Parent/Guardian,


The Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services requires students to receive one dose of the meningococcal conjugate vaccine (MCV4) after the age of 16 & before entering the 12th grade. 
For your convenience, the nurses with the Barton County Health Department will host an Immunization Clinic at our school for 11th graders.  In addition to the (MCV4), the Human Papillomavirus (HPV) vaccine & Meningococal B (MenB) will be offered.  The HPV vaccine is administered in three doses to children 15 to 18 years old.  The MenB vaccine is 2 doses given at least 4 weeks apart.  Both vaccines are recommended but NOT required for school attendance.
Please note a few specific instructions in order to participate in the School Immunization Clinic:
· Complete and SIGN the shaded/bolded areas on the attached form/s for each child and return to the school by Friday, February 17th. 

· If your child has Medicaid through an HMO, the Medicaid number and the HMO numbers required on the “Immunization Consent & History” form

· If your child has private insurance, fill out and sign BOTH the “Immunization Consent & History” form  & the “Insurance Information/Consent” form (front & back page of form)
· If your child is uninsured, underinsured, or is Alaskan Native or Native American, you only need to fill out the “Immunization Consent & History” form (front page)
· Please review the Vaccine Information Statements @ the following links.  

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/hcp/vis/vis-statements/mening.pdf
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/hcp/vis/vis-statements/mening-serogroup.pdf
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/hcp/vis/vis-statements/hpv.pdf
· A copy of Barton County Health Department’s Notice of Privacy Practices is available upon request.

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me or the Health Department at (417) 682-3363.    If you choose for your student to not participate in the school immunization clinic, contact your Healthcare Provider or the Health Department for an appointment.  If your child has already had the immunization/s, please return a copy of the documentation to the nurse’s office. 
Sincerely, 

Diana Ball, BSN, RN

Health Services Coordinator

Please return the completed form/s to the school by Friday, February 17th.


